Minutes of the CHC Board of Directors Meeting, October 27, 2009
CALL TO ORDER 
ROLL CALL  
Directors Present: All Programs except (number in parentheses indicate total absences this season including this evening): Grn Blues (1) and Salisbury (5).  Griffin is no longer a part of CHC.  The attendance log, reflecting tonight’s attendance, is made as an attachment to the minutes.  
Board Officers Present: President, Tom Regan; Vice President, Jerry Rasmussen; Secretary: Glenn Van Moffaert; Treasurer, Mike Federico.
Other CHC officials (non-voting) present: Eligibility Chairperson and District-I Commissioner, Kathy Ludwig; District-III Commissioner, Barry Zalcman; District-IV Commissioner, Glenn Van Moffaert; Women and Girls Director, Carolyn Holt &  Jacqueline DiNuccio; Tournament Chairperson, Brian Oatway; Midget Director: Art Blakeslee; Bantam Director: Amy Landino; PeeWee Director: Rich Dibble; T1 Director and Team CT Chairperson, Jim Lanza; T2/3/4 Director: Joe D’Agostino; Grow-the Game Director, Ken Dixon
USA Hockey Officials (non-voting) present: Jim Lanza (New England District); Randy Zaritsky (Referee in Chief)
ACCEPT THE MINUTES
A motion (seconded) to accept August minutes passed by voice vote.  A motion (seconded) to accept the September minutes passed by voice vote.  
REPORTS
Treasurer (Mike Federico) and Financial Review Committee

Tom Regan provided a brief introduction on the efforts of the Financial Review Committee which is chaired by Mike Meakem.  Mike Meakem reported that one of the outcomes of the early efforts of the Finance Review Committee is a simplified treasurer’s report for the BOD to review at the Monthly Meetings.  Also, it is strongly suggested that each member program institute a similar review process, and not rely on merely audits.  For instance, the Financial Review Committee unearthed things like refunds that were due to certain member programs, or that some member programs still have balances owed to CHC.  In the case of CHC owing monies to member programs, this should raise a red flag to all programs that there may not be adequate controls to the books of the member program.  Mike Federico also advised that the IRS is making heightened scrutiny for compliance by 501(c)(3) organizations for filing of the Form 990;  Mike cautioned that IRS can impose fines of up to $1000/day, maximum $25,000.00.  Mike suggested guidestar.org as a place where member programs can find their latest filings of record with the IRS.

Tom Regan asked that all member programs forward copies of their most recent 990 to him, as he needs to file a similar report with USA-Hockey.


Mike Federico presented and explained the new format of the balance sheet for the BOD to examine.

Tournament Committee (Brian Oatway)

Brian distributed a handout on the T4 Tournament, walking through the T3B and T4 requirements.  .  Brian advised that the selection for hosts is made on several factors including: 
· Scheduling of games.  This is not an easy task, and Brian will issue via e-mail schedule templates for various game formats.
· Evaluation of past history:  The tournaments are supposed to be EVENTS, not just another game.

· Evaluation of the bid responses:  Read the requirements guide and be responsive to the information requested!  For example, budgets for the Tournament, and other points of information are expected to be completed in full.

· The BIDS ARE DUE NO LATER THAN 11-24-2009 (next Board Meeting), and should be submitted to Joe D’Agostino
· Multiple Bids:  you may submit multiple bids, but please indicate which of the tournaments you prefer, or how may of the tournaments you are prepared to host.

Division Director reports


How to fill out score sheets appears to remain a constant problem.  Score sheets need to be filled out properly.  Please encourage the scorekeeper to ask questions of the referee if he/she is not certain how to properly record penalties.


Roster Management – now is a critical time to consider that player migration to High School is near for BA/MD level.  Please DO NOT ADVISE Players about their CIAC eligibility….they must handle CIAC through the appropriate channels.  Questions on rosters should be made to Sue McCullough or Kathy Ludwig.

Eligibility Committee (Kathy Ludwig)

Releases are about 99% complete.  Remember INELGIBLE PLAYERS on a roster can cause huge problems!!  Make sure you handle departing players properly.  
Penalties area also coming in; Rich Guddis is a very busy man.  Midgets are especially troubling in all respects. 
Registrar (Sue McCullough)

Credentialing for MD is taking place now.  

As the Thanksgiving holiday approaches, so too do the holiday tournaments.  Please make sure that Tournament Applications are submitted to Sue, otherwise the event is non-sanctioned and insurance is not provided.  

Also, make sure you file updates for Coaching CEP.  Supplemental rosters are not required, but your local registrar can print out a special report.

Women’s Hockey (Carolyn Holt)

Tryout registration close 11/1…there are no walk-ins.  

T1/T2 declarations will be updated and posted to the website.  Please make sure that you submit your T1 games sheets to Carolyn, and the T2 game sheets to Jacqui.

Coaching   CEP seminars are still available, get signed up if you are in need of certifications.

Grow the Game (Ken Dixon)

Hockey Day across Connecticut is being planned for January 9.  Like last time radio advertising will be used to help promote this event.  Last year about 330 kids participated…looking to get more involved this year!
ADM  Tom Regan reported that feedback he his hearing across the State is that parents are still unsure how ADM will affect them. There is much misinformation and confusion.  While the kids enjoy the x-ice program, the talk among parents in the stands highlights the lack of knowledge on the AMD initiative.  Already the phase-in of ADM is taking place.  We need to better communicate the message of ADM and CHC’s plan of action to the parents.  This requires that ALL PROGRAMS participate.
President (Tom Regan)
Tom reported on the New England District meeting the was held earlier in the month.  This meeting wasn’t what Tom had expected.  Instead he found that there is quite a bit of friction among the States, due in part to a misconception that CT has too much power: this can’t be true since is not made by a weighted allocation based on population.  Instead each Sate has one vote, even though CT represents 40% of affected players in the region.  Among other discussion during the proceeding Larry Reid announced his resignation as managing director.  The next NED meeting is in January, and it remains unsolved who will lead the meeting.  The NED provides essential functions for USA-H.  NED functions to organize the Regional tournaments, including the Festival and player development.,  While these things should be undisturbed for this season, without proper leadership it puts into jeopardy the smooth functioning for these things.
OLD BUSINESS
From the September Meeting, is the vote on the proposal to effect a rule change requiring that all referees are to supply their full name, certification number and level on all game sheets.  A motion (second) to call the question and vote on the proposal was made, the proposal, as printed below, was read:

Resolved, that all Referees officiating any game which falls under the guidelines and classifications for CHC games, must at the beginning of such game legibly provide their Full Name and Certification Number on all pages of the Official Game Report.  This information can be provided on stickers affixed to every page of the score sheet, or be hand written.  The express purpose of this Rule is for the benefit of both teams’ coaching staff to readily identify the referees who officiate the game.  This rule will take effect on October 27, 2009.
The proposal, PASSED by show of hands, 19 YES, 8 NO.
MOTION TO ADJOURN

A Motion to Adjourn (seconded) PASSED by unanimous voice vote.  
NEXT MEETING:  
November  24, 2009

7:30pm

Italian American Club

35 Chase Lane, West Haven.
/Attachment #1 to September 2009 minutes
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